
REFUND POLICY – YOUTH SPORT REGISTRATION 

Eastern York Recreation Authority (EYRA) operates as a 501c3 organization. We strive to keep 

registration costs feasible while still offering an excellent experience for our youth. Prior to the season, 

we use player registration fees to fund our operating budget, which includes uniforms, equipment, 

officials, field maintenance, utilities, insurance requirements, and player, team, and league fees, among 

other annual expenses. The EYRA Board has set the following guidelines on refunds with regards to 

youth sport registration fees. 

To operate, our organization needs player fees prior to the season. Because of this, refunds will only be 

issued prior to team assignments. Refund requests must be emailed to eyrecauthority@gmail.com and 

include player name, sport, and detailed explanation for request.  

Refunds are not issued if a player voluntarily decides not to participate. In the case of injury that 

prevents participation, refunds may require a doctor’s note to be considered and granted by members 

of the Board.  

Refunds will be issued if we are not able to field a team for your player or proof that player has 

relocated outside of the school district. 

If a refund is granted for any reason after uniforms have been ordered and/or the game schedule has 

started, the uniform cost and any equipment expenses will be deducted. 

By registering and paying for the season, you agree to the Refund Policy.  
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